Cc3

COMMUNICATION
COUNCIL - JANUARY 24, 2023
From: Clerks@vaughan. ’
Tor | Adeina Belisario CW (PM) - Report No. 3, Item 7
Subject: FW: [External] RioCan Development
Date: January-18-23 10:41:26 AM
-----Original Message-----

From: Rosanna DeFrancesca <Rosanna.DeFrancesca@vaughan.ca>
Sent: Wednesday, January 18, 2023 10:38 AM

To: DevelopmentPlanning@vaughan.ca; Clerks@vaughan.ca
Subject: FW: [External] RioCan Development

-----Original Message-----

From:

Sent: Monday, January 16, 2023 7:53 PM

To: Rosanna DeFrancesca <Rosanna.DeFrancesca@vaughan.ca>; Linda Jackson <Linda.Jackson@vaughan.ca>;
mayor@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] RioCan Development

Good evening,
I am writing as a local resident who resides not far from the proposed RioCan development.

While I understand this development has not been approved. .. with Vaughan’s subway stop and the provinces
mandate for new homes faster, I realize the likelihood of its approval is rather imminent. I respect the due process
and would like to confirm I do not support its approval.

I support affordable housing and local businesses, however crime and traffic in our area is at an all time high and
must be addressed. People need homes but they need safe homes with services. If we start loosing local businesses
in favour of big box stores, loose local grocery shops and deal with increased traffic and other potential issues
including further crime. .. this won’t be a city or area safe for current or future residents.

I am not sure where any of you stand on this development, however I would love to hear how the increased
development will also lead to increased services and safety issues addressed. Current residents are all quite
concerned about this and it was not included in the mailer we received.

Thank you,
Amy Cross Mattei





